
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: On-site Inspection
N549067828

FACILITY: DXC Technology Services LLC SRN / ID: N5490 
LOCATION: 885 W ENTRANCE DR, AUBURN HILLS DISTRICT: Warren
CITY: AUBURN HILLS COUNTY: OAKLAND
CONTACT: Rock Hass , Owner ACTIVITY DATE: 05/23/2023
STAFF: Shamim Ahammod COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Unknown SOURCE CLASS: SM OPT OUT
SUBJECT: Conducted onsite inspection. The facility is no longer exists. PTI No. 11-11 has been voided.
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On May 23, 2023, Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy (EGLE) staff, 
Owen Pierce, Shamsul Fahim, Marie Reid, and I (Shamim Ahammod) conducted a scheduled 
inspection of DXC Technology Services LLC (SRN: N5490) located at 885 W Entrance Dr, Auburn 
Hills, Michigan.  The purpose of the inspection was to determine the company’s compliance with the 
requirements of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources 
and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451); the Air Pollution Control 
Rules; and the conditions of the Permit to Install (PTI) No. 11-11. 

SOURCE DESCRIPTION
DXC Technology LLC is a data center for confidential information. They have four emergency 
generators which are permitted in PTI No. 11-11. 

Onsite Inspection
On May 23, 2023, at 11:00 AM, we arrived at the facility and were greeted by Rock Hass, the new 
owner of DXC Technology Services. We showed our photo credentials and explained the purpose of 
the inspection.
Rock Hass said they purchased the facility in December 2022. They don’t have any intention to 
operate the four emergency generators. At the time of inspection, we observed they disconnected the 
electric line (see the attached picture) from the equipment.  Rock Hass said they would like to 
remove the four emergency generators from this facility in a few weeks. 
On 6/12/2023, I received a picture from Rock Hass that indicates all equipment has been removed 
from the facility. Rock Hass has also requested to void Permit No. 11-11. 
On 6/13/2023, I sent a request to Laura Gramza, AQD Permit Section to void the permit. Laura 
Gramza confirmed that PTI No. 11-11 has been voided on June 22, 2023. 

Based on the on-site inspection and review of the information, I found DXC Technology Services 
LLC (SRN: N5490) is no longer operating. Therefore, PTI No. 11-11 has been voided and the 
facility is permanently closed. 
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